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The Interest Group sponsored the following two twenty minute presentations preceding its business meeting:
“Using EBSCO’s Usage Consolidation to Supply Usage Data in a Serials Review,” presented by Leigh Ann DePope, Electronic Services Librarian, and Kelley O’Neal, Geographical Sciences Liaison Librarian, University of Maryland, and
“Integrating User Experience into Technical Services Workflows,” presented by R. Cecilia Knight, Acquisitions and Discovery Librarian, Grinnell College Libraries.
23 people signed an attendance roster, and several more sat in for a portion of the presentations and meeting. 
The business meeting began with the presentation of R. Cecilia Knight as Incoming Convener, followed by a call for volunteers to serve as Incoming Convener following ALA Annual in June. Interested members are encouraged to contact Maurine or Cecilia ASAP.
Maurine then presented a summary of the group’s activities to date:
1. 2014 Midwinter: Diane Baden presentation.
2. Spring of 2014: ACRL TSIG Survey preliminary results: needs assessment for technical services programs.
3. 2014 Annual: Lisa Janicke Hinchliffe presentation.
4. 2015 Midwinter: Two presentations and business meeting.
5. ACRL 2015: Dinner gathering at a Portland brew pub.
6. 2015 Annual: Lightning Rounds; business meeting discussion reflected preference for 1 hour lightning round format vs. 1 ½ hour with longer or keynote presentation.
7. 2016 Midwinter: Lightning Rounds.
8. Spring of 2016: Email discussion regarding the possibilities of becoming a Section; no consensus was reached, but there was some interest in 3 possibilities: 1) Becoming a Section; 2) Not becoming a section in order to keep the work manageable, and to avoid duplicating the efforts of ALCTS; 3) Becoming an ALCTS affiliate or working in another formal way with ALCTS.
9. 2016 Annual: Three presentations.

Members were asked to correct any errors or omissions. None were noted during the meeting, but members with information about additional activities, or corrections to the above list, are urged to contact Maurine.
Maurine asked for feedback on possible future activities, noting that the membership continues to increase, and it well above the threshold required to transition to ACRL Section status. Members present affirmed by consensus that programs such as that presented at this meeting should continue, that affiliation and cooperation with other groups should be sought out, and that the discussion regarding transition to Section should continue.
Maurine closed the meeting by encouraging members to watch for announcements regarding a social event at the ACRL meeting in Baltimore.

Respectfully submitted,
Maurine McCourry, Technical Services Librarian, Hillsdale College, 2016-2017 Convener
